

Committee Meeting Minutes
15/05/2012



Meeting Started: 19:45

Meeting Adjourned: 21:00

Present:

Thomas Cram (Chair)
Jonathan Ellis (Vice Chair)
Louis Richardson (Team Captain)
Kimberley Taylor (Treasurer)
Arthur Coveney (Equipment Officer)
Robert Macauley (Records and Publicity Officer)

Apologies:

Eléni Price (Secretary)
Philippa Relf (Social Secretary)
Ben Brand (Novice Rep)

In the Absence of the Club Secretary, JE is to take the minutes.

Development Meeting Debrief

The development meeting that TC and EP attended mainly involved the running through of the goals and accomplishments form provided by the AU. There were however several relevant points discussed.

Regarding the indoors shooting venue for next season, Victory Hall will remain available to the club for the Autumn term. After the Christmas holidays however Victory Hall shall be demolished. Currently the SDC are looking to house the club in the Tennis Centre. TC intends to discuss with the SDC his preference for the hall closest to the outdoor store cupboard due to it's convenience. It has also been noted that It's unlikely that we will have the entire hall to ourselves so extra safety measures will have to be taken.

Adam Rae (AU Pres.) has said that he will look into the current conditions of shooting on Towers pitch however TC has stated that he will not pursue the issue any further this year.

TC is to e-mail David Crawford about using Towers pitch during the Summer break. The budget for the next academic year is to be completed during meetings with the AU in June. TC intends to complete the majority of the budget before the meeting.

Equipment Budget

KT is to obtain a clearer break down of the club's current budget due to disagreements with The club's records of the budget.

BUTTS Outdoors

LR currently has 12 archers going to the competition and intends to message Laura Church directly to see if she is interested in going. The Minibus has been booked.

Committee Meeting Minutes
15/05/2012



BUCS Outdoors

LR currently has 8 archers going to the competition.
the AU wishes to have the entries completed by next week. LR shall go next Wednesday afternoon to enter the details of the archers attending and will have their qualifying scores added after BUTTS Outdoors.
LR shall also find out who shall be going to competition to assist in the field party.
LR to find out who has exams on the Friday afternoon of the competition and will need alternative transport to the venue.
AC's tents shall be picked up from Birmingham during BUTTS Outdoors.
Ashleigh McCloud intends to leave for the venue between 4:30pm-5pm, TC to confirm.

Other Competitions

LR to look for interest in the Golden Arrow Shoot hosted by Sherwood Archers in Nottingham. The other two competitions shall be disregarded due to the difficulty of getting the club to attend competitions three weeks in a row.

Kit

There is another Kit Meeting on Thursday the 18th of May, TC and EP to attend.

Socials

The End of term social has been provisionally placed on either Thursday the 21st of June or Friday the 22nd of June. PR to organise the awards.
Due the scarcity of free weekends the plans of a paintballing or airsoft social have been abandoned.

Mini-bus Drivers

TC to send an e-mail to the club inviting them to become mini-bus drivers for next year and specifying that they have to go to the union themselves to book training/tests as the club is unable to do so on their behalf.

Website

The committee page has been updated. RM to investigate current club records and update them. He is also going to add a captcha widget to the record submission page on the website to prevent spam bots.

BUTTS Organiser

The committee was undecided on whether to back either George Harding or Chris Guerin

Committee Meeting Minutes
15/05/2012



as BUTTS league organiser for the next academic year.

A.O.B

LR raised the concern about low attendance and asked how to improve the active membership. JE suggested organising more fun shoots. It was agreed to hold a fun shoot during the week after BUTTS outdoors.

Also several competitions are to be held, weather permitting on the 19th and 23rd of May. TC to check with Steve Johnson that scores from practice competitions can be used to qualify for BUCS.

JE to book JJ017 for the remaining committee meetings of the year.

JE to chase Ben Clark for the missing minutes from his time as secretary and ask if he still has one of the store cupboard keys for Victory Hall.

Session Rota

Wednesday 16th – Jonathan E.

Thursday 17th – Thomas C.

Saturday 19th – Eléni P.

Sunday 20th – Arthur C.

Tuesday 22nd – Louis R. → Robert M.

Wednesday 23rd – Thomas C.

Thursday 24th – Robert M. → Louis R.

Saturday 26th – Cancelled due to BUTTS Outdoors

Sunday 27th – Arthur C.

Tuesday 29th – Thomas C.

The next Committee Meeting shall be held on the 29th of May in JJ017 after the practice Session.